
Oak Hills Athletic Boosters Minutes 
November 17, 2015 6:00 pm 

Holy Grail -  West 
 
 
Present – Sherry Gregor, Sue Willenborg, Peggy Bepler, Mike Coots, Don McGinnis, Kelli Lepof 

 
Presidents Report – Sherry Gregor 
Update on Stag – donation letters out – already received a few. 
Received VIP list to invite 
Received vendor list and will send out donation letters 
 
Treasurer Report - Don McGinnis 
Budget Report October 2015 expenses – $39,790.16 
             October 2015 income – $67,787.08 
Net worth as of 10/31/15 – 152,175.70 
Included in treasurer report is a breakdown of teams who participated in our fall fundraiser 
   
Athletic Director Report - Mike Coots 
Meeting with coaches to discuss their needs 
Going to talk to Willie’s regarding a Winter Sports Coaches Show 
No Winter Fundraiser yet – still considering a car raffle 
 
1st Vice President Report - Peggy Bepler 
Reminder to revise the Membership Form in January/February 
Looking at single memberships 
Receiving some winter sport memberships 
 
2nd Vice President Report - Sue Willenborg 
Nothing to report  
    
3rd Vice President Report – Dan Acus 
Nothing to report 
 
Miscellaneous  
Sent Chris Gladfelter $100.00 LaRosa gift card and sent donation to Cancer Society in her husbands name 
            
Middle School Reports 
 

RRMS Wrestling 
We are bringing wrestling back to Rapid Run this year.  So far so good.  We have 15 student athletes who are working hard every 
day.  The team has a very competitive schedule lined up thanks to Coach Campolongo.  Coach Maffey and the RR student athletes are 
hoping for a successful year and are working towards those goals every day at Rapid Run after school. 
 
Roster 

Caleb Abel 
Lucas Fox 
Brandon Hillesheim 
Jadin Holmes 
Issah Hopkins 
Zach McGovney 
Vance Moore 
Jaider Poma 
Ethan Ruben 
Dylan Schonberg 
Tyler Schrand 
Colby Stoy 
Carlie White 
 



Harley Ray 
Olivia Merkle 
 
RRMS Girls Basketball 

Rapid Run did not have a great turn out for girls basketball tryouts.  The 8th grade team is comprised of the 9 girls who showed up and 
worked hard every day.  The 7th grade team has 10 girls who are continuing to work hard and improve every day.  We will find out a ton 
about our teams this week as we begin the scrimmages.  Thursday the teams will travel to Wyoming and on Saturday the teams will 
compete in the Oak Hills Middle School Preview at the high school. 
 
7th Grade Roster 
Emma Beiting 
Lucy Brogan 
Jess Cappel 
Katie Dwyer 
Brynn Gourley 
Rylie Hague 
Mia Runyon 
Katie Scott 
Alana Uran 
Josie Williams 
 
8th Grade Roster 
Elizabeth Conway 
Alex Cronin 
Kaitlin Garrison 
Alex Groves 
Jenna Guthier 
Olivia Lang 
Allena Marchetti 
Matty Stokes 
Peyton Sweet 
 
RRMS Boys Basketball 

Rapid Run had a ton of student athletes attend the open gyms that were held over the summer and this fall.  After very competitive 
tryouts the boys teams are looking to have much success in the GMC.  The teams will open their season with middle school preview at 
OHHS on Sunday, 1122. 
 
Below are the rosters. 
 

 8th Grade 

# PLAYER 

1 COLIN GOODMAN 

3 TANNER MURPHY 

5 COLLIN DUNCAN 

10 CAMDEN BRANDT 

12 MICHAEL CONNOLLY 

20 BOSEDA COCKRELL 

22 ERIC ZIMMER 

23 KELEN DIETRICH 

30 JACOB STROCHINSKY 

33 JAMES KOSTOPOULIS 

34 YIANNI GEORGANTONIS 

42 MICHAEL HEHMAN 

COACH MR. DAN ROBERTS 

 7th Grade 

# PLAYER 

2 DEVIN HOLT 

3 MAX ROBERTO-BAILEY 

4 AUSTIN MARTIN 



5 JUSTIN FISHER 

11 LIAM WALTERS 

12 RYAN DEW 

13 DEVIN FITZGIBBON 

15 ADONIS CANERIS 

20 WYATT FISHER 

23 AUSTIN BROOKS 

25 AUSTIN DENNIS 

33 MATTHEW HODGES 

45 CAMERON FINK 

manager ZACHARY MILEY 

COACH MR. DERRICK REED 

 
OHMS Football 
The 7th grade football team ended the season with an impressive 30-0 win over Hopewell.  The team finished with a 3 and 5 record, but 
definitely goes into next season encouraged.  It took a while for the team to learn the new philosophy of the football program.  Hopefully 
this puts the group ahead of the game for summer workouts and the start of next season.  The team had 35 student athletes who 
finished the season and worked very hard to get better every day. 
 
The 8th grade football team ended the season with a great game against Hopewell.  The team ended the season 2 and 6, but showed a 
ton of heart by competing the entire season despite a few huge injuries early in the year.  This group has high expectations next year 
and will be a good group following the current freshman class that is having success. 
 
The season officially ended on Tuesday, 10/20 with equipment collection, pizza party, and a presentation by Coach Dreyer and the high 
school football staff. 
 
RRMS Boys Golf 

Another golf  season is over and what a successful one its been! When I look back to the start of the golf season, I didn't know how 
successful our team was going to be. I knew I had 7 of the 9 golfers returning from last years team but the first 3 weeks of practice went 
pretty rough we were shooting higher scores than I was expecting. We started out the season losing our first match to defending GMC 
champs Liberty by 5 strokes I asked the boys after that match what they wanted out of the season, the answer from almost all of them 
was to win GMC so I told them to go home and really think about what they wanted for the teams and themselves and I would talk to 
them at practice the next day. There answer for team was win GMC and for most of them individually they wanted to be better 
individually with there golf game. I told them if they wanted to win the GMC they had to beat teams like Liberty long story short we 
reeled off 12 straight wins to finish season 12-1 the team worked on there games especially short game including putting and 150 yards 
in. Onto GMC tournament the boys were excited at the opportunity to show all the other schools in the tournament that we were for real 
we went in the tournament with a chip on our shoulder and finished the year very STRONG and finished RUNNER UP to Liberty. Led 
by Zac Soult and Rees Hayes along with Tobin Gold,Jacob Witteride,Ethan Supe Overall its one of the most successful seasons at 
Rapid Run in a while Very proud of these young men along with the 5 that played in GMC also very proud of the other team members 
Caleb Abel,Kameron Bassman, Ethan Mueller, Caleb Prost, 
   
RRMS Volleyball 
The 7th grade volleyball team ended the regular season with a record of 10 and 3.  The team then advanced to the semi-finals and lost 
in an excellent 3 game match against Mason Green.  Congratulations on a great season. 
 
The 8th grade volleyball team ended the regular season with a record of 11 and 2.  The 8th grade team was also defeated in the semi 
finals in a very impressive 3 game match. 
 
Bridgetown  - Right now we are just beginning winter sports seasons.  Basketball cuts have been made and teams are set - just getting 
down to daily practice with games starting after Thanksgiving break. 
 
Wrestling and Swim/Dive teams are just beginning practice. 

 
Dates to make on the calendar: 
Next meeting –  
Meeting adjourned 7:50pm 
Submitted by Peggy Bepler 

 


